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T H E  C O U N C I L

REPORT OF THE GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS DIVISION

MARCEL VAN OOYEN, DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF

COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC SAFETY

HON. PETER F. VALLONE JR., CHAIR

September 12, 2003

PROPOSED INT. NO. 536-A:
By Council Members Vallone Jr., Clarke, Comrie, Fidler, Gerson, Koppell, Liu, Monserrate, Nelson, Recchia Jr., Stewart, Weprin and Yassky

TITLE:
A local law to amend the administrative code of the City of New York, in relation to limiting the acquisition of a rifle or shotgun to one per ninety-day period.


Proposed Intro 536-A limits the acquisition of a rifle or shotgun in New York City to one per ninety-day period.  Amending title ten of the administrative code, Proposed Intro 536-A adds a new section 10-302.1 and reads that no “dealer in rifles and shotguns or dealer in firearms shall (i) sell more than one rifle or shotgun to any individual as part of the same sales transaction; or (ii) sell a rifle or shotgun to any individual if the dealer knows or should know that such individual has purchased a firearm, rifle or shotgun within the prior ninety days.”


This local law shall take effect 180 days after its enactment, although the police commissioner is authorized and directed to immediately adopt, amend and promulgate rules and regulations as may be necessary to effectuate the purposes of the local law.
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